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560 N. Wilderness Trail ~ Ponte Vedra Beach, FL 32082 

 

 

 

                                             

Canteen hours: 
MON-FRI: 1100 until ?? hrs. 

SAT: 0900 until ?? hrs. 

SUN: 0900 until ?? hrs. 
(St.Johns County - closing hour is 2:00am) 

Website:   www.AL233FL.org 

Email:  info@al233fl.org  

Post telephone:  904.285.2484 

 
Sunday: Breakfast 9am-11:30am 

Wednesday: Dinner 6:30pm-8:00pm 

Friday: Dinner 6:30pm-8:00pm 

Mon-Fri: Lunch 11:30am-1pm 

 No Smoking during meal times (lunch excluded) 

 
Legionnaire meetings, first Thursday each month, 7:00pm 

Auxiliary meetings, second Thursday each month, 7:00pm 

Son’s meetings, third Thursday each month, 6:00pm 

Rider’s meetings, first Sunday each month, 11:00am 

 

NEVER   FORGET   ~    POW’s   &   MIA’s 
 

In this issue 
Page 2 Commanders Corner and Officers Reports Page 3 Officers Reports cont’d.  

Page 4  Canteen / SAL Reports Page 5  SAL Report cont’d. / ALA Report 

Page 6 ALA Report cont’d. / ALR Report   Page 7 Birthday’s / Misc. Notes  

Page 8 Memorial Garden Photos Page 9     Missing In America Project 

Page 10 Paid Advertising: Business cards Page 11   K9s For Warriors Report 

Page 12  Event flyer: Law & Order Awards – Capt. Ski’s Fish Fry Page 13  Event flyer: ALA Summer Bash 

Page 14 Event  flyer: ALR Sunday Karaoke Page 15 Printable monthly events calendar 

Page 16 Event flyer: Frankie & the Flashbacks  Page 17 Event  flyer: K9s for Warriors Graduation 

Page 18 Event flyer: The Boz Man Page 19 Event  flyer: Frankie Martin Jr. 

Page 20 Event flyer: Texas Hold-em Page 21 Newsletter mailing label 
 

  

http://www.al233fl.org/
mailto:info@al233fl.org
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Commander Roy Havekost   

 

 

Email: Commander@AL233FL.org 

  

 During the month of August we unfortunately experienced extremely hot & humid days which limited the outdoor 

events. We were able to hold the monthly K9s for Warriors Graduation Ceremony and the Auxiliary Awards presentation 

to Girl Scout Dana Ratcliffe and family for their work on the Memorial Garden. (Pictures are also on the website). September 

however will see a change as every weekend is booked with events. The month will kick off with an ALA summer bash / 

craft event. The Legion special event will be the Law & Order Awards presentation on September 15
th

 at the Pavilion w/ 

Captain Ski’s Original Fish Fry and Entertainment by FLAT BLACK. Come join us for the Law Enforcement Officer and 

Firefighter of the Year Awards presentations, event starts at 4:00pm, plan to stay the day!. 

 On a very sad note, two of our scheduled events in September will be fundraisers to help defray medical and funeral 

expenses for two member families that have experienced the sudden loss of a child and grandchild. The Buckley Family 

fundraiser will be on Sunday Sept. 2
nd

 and the Thomas Family fundraiser will be on Sunday Sept. 30
th

. Check our website 

for details. If you are unable to attend but want to contribute, your donation can be left in an envelope at the Post. 

 In closing I would like to extend a special thank you to my First Vice Cdr. ( Past Cdr.) Mark Dorsey for his efforts in 

getting the Past Commanders of Post 233 together and forming the much needed and appreciated Past Commanders Club.  

This club will show itself to be a wealth of information and help to not only the current administration but also to all 

future administrations of Post 233. Thank you Past Commanders. 

 

For God and Country, 

Roy 

 

 

 

 
Adjutant Patty O’Callahan 

 

 

Email: Adjutant@AL233FL.org 

   
 Legionnaires: Outstanding & Thank You to all of you Early Birds! We are holding firm at 62%, more than most of the 

other posts in Florida; however, we still have a way to go to reach our 100% goal. If you haven’t done so already, please 

pay your 2013 dues as soon as you can. I know you’ve all received renewal notices from National, that is certain. Your 

continued support to your post, our community & our Veterans is so important, please help us keep a good thing going.   

 

For the Good of the Legion, 

Patty  

 

 
 

 
1st Vice Commander Mark Dorsey 

 

 

Email: ViceComm1@AL233FL.org 

   

  We had a great August as far as membership is concerned. We are at 62% as of this writing.  Remember that your 

Legion dues go to support our Post. Also, by paying early you are receiving your early bird stamp, which entitles you to a 

free dinner later on in the year. 

  On a different subject the Post has formed a Past Commander’s Club, which will be meeting monthly at 6:30pm prior to 

the E-Board meeting. At our first meeting we had a great turn out with 8 Past Commanders attending. 

  On Wednesday October 3
rd

 the Past Commanders will be sponsoring a Low Country Boil Dinner with all the fixen’s.  

We want to make this one of the largest turn outs we have ever had for a Wednesday dinner, so come at join us for a good 

meal. 

 

 For God and Country, 

Mark 

  



AL233FL newsletter pg. 3 

 

 

 

 
2nd Vice Commander Robby Bacom 

 

 

Email: ViceComm2@AL233FL.org 

  

The kitchen is doing well.  Legionnaires stepped up to the plate while Chef Mike enjoyed a break.  The new Past 

Commanders Club is off to a good start.  Country boil is coming soon. Still need some help cooking Sunday morning 

breakfast in the weeks to come.  Please support your Post on this!!!  Be safe always.  See you at the Post! 

   

For God and Country, 

Robby 

  

 

 

 

 
3rd  Vice Commander Stu Lilly 

 

 

Email: ViceComm3@AL233FL.org 

   

 Hello Post 233, I am quoting our First Vice Mark Dorsey when I say "Membership, Membership, Membership" Now I 

will help our 2nd Vice Robby Bacom (Past Commander) Volunteer, Volunteer, Volunteer. We are the best post in 

northeast Florida. Here’s a math question-  Do members equal volunteers,  NOT. We need everyones help, not just the 

same volunteers that do it week after week. We need all the support we can get. And as always keep on the look out for 

new members.  

 On a sad note our hearts are with you Greg & Paula Buckley God Speed. 

 

For God and Country, 

Stu  

 

 

 

 
4th  Vice Commander Charlie Walker 

 

 

Email: ViceComm4@AL233FL.org 

   

I want to thank Jeff Tex Ward and Rita Connelly for removing and cleaning our Big Freezer. Also, I want the Thank Past 

Commander Robby Bacom and Luke Snyder for mowing and cleaning the pavilion for August big weekend. 

 

Also, we are in need of roofing shingles to fill the potholes in our parking lot. If you know of  anyone that can help please 

contact the Post. 

 

For God and Country, 

Charlie  

 

 

 

 
Chaplain Bob Nagel 

 

 

Email: Chaplain@AL233FL.org 

 

This past month two of our Legionnaires passed away, former Post 233 member Raymond Kern and member Richard 

Braendle. Let us keep their families in our thoughts and prayers.  

Remember that as our country continues to have troops in harms way, to keep those troops and their families in our daily 

thoughts and prayers. 

   

For God and Country, 
Bob 
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Ric Smith, Judge Advocate 

 

 

Email: judgeadvocate@AL233FL.org 

 

Reviewing the August 2012 Legion Link, Larry Sheets ( our immediate Past National Vice Commander) and current 

internal affairs man at Department addressed periodic changes and amendments to both National/Florida Department 

Constitutions and By-laws. It is now recommended that both be updated at the Post level every three years.  

 He told of a Florida Post that had not updated since 1988. The charter was suspended, officers were tossed out, no one 

knew how to run that Legion Post. This will ring a bell with our older members. 

 In 2005 and 2006 we found, with difficulty, a copy of our only legal By-laws dated 1983. Our records had been lost over 

the years, some destroyed by shredding and just plain thrown away. It took months to draft a current semblance of 

Constitution and By-Laws to fit our needs. These were finally completed and approved by Department in 2008.  

 Now it is 2012, when your Commander asks you for help on amendments and updates for today's needs - help him ! It is 

your post, this is for the good of all members, especially for those with long memories... 

 

For God and Country, 

Ric 

 

  

 
CANTEEN MANAGERS REPORT- by 
Diane Dorsey 

 

Email: Canteen@AL233FL.org 

    

  Thanks to all who have utilized the ATM machine recently installed in the Post.  Keep up the good work and remember 

that 1.00  of the 2.00 fee charged will come back to Post 233. 

  A huge thanks to Patty O’Callahan who has given her time and effort hosting our Monday night Trivia for the past year.  

Patty is taking a much deserved break and we are looking for volunteers to take over for a while. It is a fun and well 

attended weekly event for our Post. Anyone out there with a head full of Triva and a little time on their hands? (Note: 

there are websites available that will do most of the work for you)  

  Fall is upon us and that means Football!  Beginning in October we will have the NFL channels as well as College Game 

Day available on our bg screen T.V.’s.  Also, thanks to the SAL we will have an additional flat screen T.V. over the U-

bar as well as outside in the Pavilion. Plan on football Saturdays and Sundays at Post 233 with plenty of T.V’s and access 

to everyone’s favorite teams. 

  On September 15
th

 Commander Roy Havekost will welcome the St. John’s County Police and Firefighters to our Post 

with a Fish Fry by Capt. Ski’s Original Fish Fry Team and a performance by Flatback on our outdoor stage. Police and 

Firefighter of the Year awards will be presented and it will be a fun evening outdoors. 

  The last weekend in September we will be hosting the Legacy Riders group and their Poker Run to benefit the St. 

Augustine Veterans Nursing Home Christmas Stocking Stuffer program. They’ll have food, music and lots of great folks 

united for a great cause. 

  Coming up October 3
rd

, the Post 233 Past Commanders Club will sponsor and present a Low Country Boil dinner.  

Hopefully we’ll have perfect weather to fire up the outdoor cookers and enjoy some seafood, sausage, corn and potatoes! 

Mark your calendars for this one. 

  Also coming up this fall will be Don and Ben Mills cooking their famous Venison Stew in the big ole iron pot outside 

and then their ever popular Cowboy Night.  Watch your Post 233 Weekly Update email for dates and details on upcoming 

events, meeting dates, weekly menus and notes of interest. Check the Post website at www.al233fl.org frequently for  

news and event flyers as well. Commander Havekost does a great job of keeping the website updated and user friendly. 

  As always, it is our pleasure to serve you at Post 233 and we hope to see everyone soon. 

 

 

 For God and Country, 
Diane  
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.al233fl.org/
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FROM THE SAL- Commander Jeff ‘Tex’ Ward 

 

 
Email: SAL@AL233FL.org 

   

  

Sons, 

  It is MEMBERSHIP time again.  It is that time of year that we encourage all members to pay their dues for the 2012-13 

year.  We have a very good record of 100% membership renewal and want to keep it that way.  You can send in your 

check or give it to the bartender on duty. 

  We are responsible for one Wednesday night a month to cook dinner.  Please help us by volunteering at least once this 

year.  The August dinner was prepared by Dale Little and was assisted in the kitchen by Wilford Lyons and Randy 

Cottle.  Great job men!  The next S.A.L. dinner is 9/22.  Please plan to be there (even if you can’t help out) to buy a 

meal and support our squadron Post.  Dates for other months are not yet finalized but don’t let that stop you.  If you 

know when you can do it please let me know and I will make arrangements.  Pick a date that you can either cook or 

volunteer in the kitchen.  Also, remember that if you cannot volunteer you can always be a Gold Sponsor.  (A $100 

donation will pay for the food and someone else to cook it.)  If the same names keep showing up here it is because the 

same people are doing the volunteering.  This is NOT acceptable.  It would be nice to give the “regulars” a break!  It is 

not that difficult.  C’mon! 

  The S.A.L. is also selling scented “trees” for your car or home - (Vanilla, in the style of the U.S. Flag).  Just ask the 

bartender if you want to buy one (or three).  These were donated to us and sell for $1.  Next time you are there please 

purchase one of them and try to promote them as well.  All the proceeds go to the S.A.L.! 

  There are other fun and exciting events and fundraisers coming up in the near future so keep your eyes on the 

newsletter, visit the website (www.al233fl.org) or better yet, come in to your Post and have a drink! 

  If you have any questions or suggestions regarding our Squadron or Post 233 issues, my phone number is 904-233-

0976 and my email is flagman49@yahoo.com.  The next SAL meeting is Thurs. Sept. 27
th

 @ 6 p.m.   

 
God Bless America. 

Jeff “TEX” Ward 

 

 

  

 

 
FROM THE AUXILIARY- President Kathy Church 

 

 

 
Email: ALA@AL233FL.org 

    Sept. 1st the Auxiliary is hosting our "Sizzlin Summer Bash".  By the time you receive this note most likely this event 

will have come and gone.  I am stating in advance that I have good feelings about this event and I hope to be able to 

report next month that it was all good.  Proceeds from this event are going to the Auxiliary Children, Youth & Junior 

programs. 

 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS are DUE NOW 
  Our new term started on July 1, 2012 and ends on June 30, 2013.  As in the past we start collecting renewal fees 

starting July 1st. This has been the same for the past six years that I have been doing membership, nothing has changed.  

There has been some confusion about this for some reason.  PLEASE start sending in your 2012-2013 dues which are 

still $25.00.  Make check payable to ALA Unit 233 and mail to me, Kathy Church at 101 Bowles Street, Neptune Beach, 

FL 32266.  As of Sept 1st I will  start sending in NEW member applications.  National will be sending out renewal 

notices sometime in Sept or Oct (NATIONAL is behind on sending these out).  If by the time you receive the renewal 

notice and you have mailed me your check then please just disregard that notice.  This year our cards were printed on 

just regular paper, there again they come from National already printed.  Once you sign your card you can have either 

Patty O'Callahan or Mark Dorsey laminate for you at no charge.  There is nothing I can do about the quality of our cards.  

If you want to voice your opinion put it in writing and I will forward it to National.   

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
  The Auxiliary still continues to support the Legion/SAL/ALR in all dinners and events.  Our Post calendar is just filled 

with events which is a wonderful thing for our Post. 

With the fall season upon there is much to do and much fun to be had.  If and when you can PLEASE step up and 

volunteer to help out with any of our events.  The more volunteers we have the more of a success an event is.  Thank 

you to all who have been working so hard already this term, the Auxiliary has a GREAT TEAM. 

http://www.alpost233.org/
mailto:flagman49@yahoo.com
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  The Auxiliary will be planning our annual Halloween party which will coincide with October's Theme night.  We will 

start planning our fall and holiday events at our upcoming meetings. 

  Once again this year we will be getting together to do some Christmas carolling.  Barbara Turley and Debbie Johnston 

will be coordinating this so please get with either one of them if you are interested in joining us.  It may seem too early 

to bring this up but eveery one stays so busy we have to start now to plan. 

 

SEPTEMBER MEETINGS 

  The Auxiliary Executive Committe Meeting will be on Thursday, Sept 6th @ 7:00pm.  At the same time the Legion 

General Meeting will be held and this month Joan Corlew will be attending to represent the Auxiliary per the request of 

Commander Roy. If you would like to attend one of the Legion meetings as an Auxiliary representative please contact 

me so I can put you on the calendar.  

  Our Auxiliary Regular Monthly meeting will be on Thursday, Sept 13th @ 7:00pm.  This month Robin Combs, 5th 

District President, will be attending our meeting.  It would so please me to have a packed room to show Robin what a 

great team we have. All new members are asked to attend our meetings to give us your imput and ideas. 

 

ENDING NOTES 

  We are still collecting phots & write ups for our "Wall of Honor".  What is the hold up ladies?  I had a Legion member 

ask if he could post a picture of his father and I said most definitely.  Anyone who wants to honor a family member is 

welcome to submit a posting to us. Let's fill our Wall. 

  Please remember to say thank you to our service men & women when you are out and about.  The two simple words of 

"thank you"  or the universal sign language for thank you with a smile is all it takes.  Be kinder to people, a smile goes a 

long way and is worth a thousand words. 

  As always, stay safe. Keep those who serve our country in your thoughts & prayers. 
  
 Be Safe, 
Kathy 

 

 

 

 

 

 
FROM THE RIDERS- Director Russ Langley 

 

 

 

Email: ALR@AL233FL.org 

What a wonderful day, and through the night, the Rider's put on August 26th.  Another Karaoke Marathon! Singing from 

2 til 10:30! And the wonderful Tex-Mex meal served, couldn't be topped! Those of you that made this thing happen ARE 

the best OF ALL THE BEST! Especially staying the entire time with us for this event, and FOR OUR RIDERS! We love 

those of you that work to make it happen, and participate to support us! OF WHICH, supports your Legion! You guys 

truly see the Big Picture! It's not about simply volunteering, or just showing, to mark your presences, You guys were 

there to endorse our ambitions as Riders and simply MAKE THIS HAPPEN,  ENSURING  ITS SUCCESS!  

You guys Rock, So let's keep it Rolling, 

  

For God and Country, 
Russ 
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 SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAY’s   

3 Jodi Mons 

4 Tex Ward 

5 Marsha Vaughan 

6 Ed Kees 

  Henry J. Beaudoin 

7 Bill Furr 

10 Taya Salzarulo 

12 KC Carter 

13 JJ Johnson 

15 Barbara Crews 
 

18 Bill (POB) Lee 

  Ted Spetnagel 

19 Midge Lilly 

20 Pam Johnson 

22 Bob Hartman 

23 Shari Duval 

25 Jeannette Amonettee 

28 Debbie Smith 

29 Debbie Curro 

 

Your birthday can be listed here by sending your name, month 

and day to webmaster@al233fl.org  

or call Roy @ 287-6909 

 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~ SUPPORT OUR TROOPS ~~~~~~~~ 

DISTRICT 5 NEWS 

This years District 5 Annual Picnic will be held on  

Saturday, September 22
nd

 at Post 137.  

Post 233 Legion, ALA, SAL and ALR members are all invited. 

Post 137 5443 San Juan Ave. Jax. ( Buckman to Roosevelt to left on San Juan, go 9 blocks on right) 

 

REMINDER: USED COOKING OIL 

Post 233 now has a 55 gallon drum outside the back 

door of the kitchen on the north corner of the building.  

This drum is for used cooking oil ONLY. 

Griffin Industries will pump out the drum periodically 

and the Post will receive .70 cents per gallon recycled. 

BIG
 

POST 233 “MEAL DEAL” SPONSORSHIP PROGRAM 

Are you one of those people who would love to volunteer to help your Post but 

you don’t trust your culinary skills or aren’t able to manage the kitchen duties? 

 

We’ve got a DEAL for you!  There are others willing to do the work for you and 

better yet, you get all the credit. Become a Post 233 LEGIONNAIRE MEAL 

SPONSOR and all the planning, shopping, cooking, service and clean-up will be 

taken care of and you will be honored as that Wednesday evening’s Meal 

Sponsor. Your dinner will be on the house and you can even request a favorite 

meal you would like to have prepared. 

 

There is a Sponsorship Level for everyone and your Sponsorship is a tax 

deductible donation to American Legion Post 233. Your donation will be used to 

offset the food cost and compensate the evening’s Chef for their time and effort 

on your behalf. 

 

GOLD SPONSOR -    100.00 

SILVER SPONSOR -   50.00 

BRONZE SPONSOR -  25.00 

 

POST 233 

is a 

 

mailto:webmaster@al233fl.org
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Girl Scout Dana Ratcliffe's Gold Star Project (2012)  

A memorial garden, planned by Dana, with the idea that it would be in memory of her grandfather  
Sgt. Robert S. Ratcliffe, 97th Division, 387th Infantry Regiment, was proposed to the House Committee and approved in 

April.  Dana then raised money in the community  and began constructing the garden, with help from her family. The 
project was completed in August. Below are photos of the garden and presentations to Dana and her family from the 

Auxiliary and Legion. 

 
Memorial Garden, project 

 
Memorial Garden, project 

 
Appreciation Awards, Aug. 9, 2012 

 
Dana Ratcliffe & Family 

   
There’s a new look at www.AL233FL.org get connected, see what your missing! 

This newsletter is published monthly on our website, printable monthly event calendars 

are also available from the website. 

And you can now follow us on Twitter  @ Post233,    &  Watch us on  @ PalmValleyPost233. 

    Planning an outdoor Party ?     

Consider renting our pavilion area for your next birthday, 

anniversary, family gathering, business meeting or picnic. 

For details contact our Canteen Manager or any of our bartenders for 

more details. Call 285-2484. 

http://www.al233fl.org/
https://twitter.com/Post233
http://www.youtube.com/user/PalmValleyPost233
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I would like to inform our members and readers about MIAP. 
 
The mission of the MIAP is to locate, identify and inter the unclaimed remated remains of veterans through the joint efforts 
of private, state and federal organizations: 
to provide honor and respect to those who have served this country, by securing a final resting place for these forgotten 
heroes. MIAP is a 501(c) (3) Non-profit 
organization. 
 
History of MIAP 
 
During an inventory of a crematorium, two cremation urns were discovered in a closet facility.  The urns contained the 
unclaimed remains of Sgt. Trueman, a veteran of the Vietnam conflict and his wife (also a veteran).  The year of the death 
for Stg. Trueman was 1979.  For 27 years the resting place for Sgt. and Mrs. Trueman was a storage facility in a 
crematorium.  Other funeral homes and crematoriums were inventoried.  Other unclaimed remains of veterans were 
discovered.  In Nov. 2006, the Idaho State Veterans Cemetery interred 21 cremated remains of forgotten veterans, with 
full military honors and the dignity these fallen heroes so richly deserve.  This incident inspired and started the MIAP. 
 
CURRENT INFO 
 I am currently in training as Asst. to the Asst State Coordinator - Florida Bob Morgan.  We are currently working the 
Hardage Giddens funeral home on Beach Blvd. 
Out of 12 funeral homes stored in one shed there are over 500 unclaimed cremains.  To date we have verified 43 and are 
waiting to do a service at the Jacksonville Veterans Cemetery on Memorial Day in May 2013. Just recently over 2,220 
unclaimed cremains were located in a city in New York, which volunteers are currently working.  We need more 
volunteers who can do file research, fund raising and funeral home contacting. Here in Jacksonville we held a service for 
Clarence Hill who was an Air Force Veteran whose cremains were found in a closed down nursing home. 
 
I have set a personal goal to raise $1,000.00 in donations for MIAP.  I would like to thank the Post 233 Legion, Auxiliary, 
SAL and Auxiliary member, Karen O'Neill for their donations totaling $400.00. Donations are used for the following: 
 
Public "notices of intended action" in newspapers 
Postage for registered letters to next of kin 
Death Certificates 
Burial permits 
Accounting 
Expenses including Insurance to National 
Long Escort Rides 
 
If you would like to know more about MIAP go to www.miap.us or contact me at bartenderpost233@yahoo.com. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Kathy Church 
ALA Unit 233 President 
Unit 233 Membership Chair 
5th District Poppy Chair 
MIAP Volunteer 
 

 

 

 

 



AL233FL newsletter pg. 10 

SUPPORT THE BUSINESSES THAT HELP SUPPORT YOUR POST 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 

 
 

  
 

 

 

Post your business card here for just $25.00 per year 

Contact Roy at 287-6909 

 

 

http://www.homesalesjax.com/
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 We celebrated with the K9s for Warriors our 5th Graduation! Our participation continues to grow, with members & 

welcomed guest & family of our Warriors. This month’s class consisted of: Kevin & Patriot; Alex & Skip; and, John 

& Winston! This is the beginning of a major turning point in their lives. They are better prepared now to 

reconnecting with the world by having their K9 Partner beside them. The time has come for them to move on with 

their future & their families. This was our largest group of supporters, thus far. There is no doubt that our Warriors 

appreciate your attendance & all your well-wishes.  

We can never say thank you enough to the amazing K9s for Warriors Team! We are very grateful for all that you do 

for our Warriors! And we look forward to our next group of Warriors & K9s in September! 

 

 

 
For God & Country,  

Patty O’Callahan  

K9s for Warriors Chairperson 
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Palm Valley Post #233 

The American Legion 

560 N. Wilderness Trail 

Ponte Vedra Beach, FL 32082 
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POST OFFICERS 

 

 

LEGIONNAIRE  
Commander: Roy Havekost 

Adjutant: Patty O’Callahan 

Finance Officer: Malcolm Marvin  

1st Vice Cdr.: Mark Dorsey  

2nd Vice Cdr.: Robby Bacom 

3rd Vice Cdr.: Stu Lilly 

4th Vice Cdr.: Charlie Walker 

Chaplain: Bob Nagel  

Sgt. at Arms: Rick Kapeghian 

Historian: Rod Garing  

Service Officer: Maury Lazenby 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE  

Dan Wortmann 

Maury Lazenby 

Dieter Arnold 

Chuck Kees 

Sonny Kirkwood  

 

LEGION RIDERS 
Russ Langley, Director 

Trevor Chase, Asst. Director 

Kathy Church, Treasurer 

Virna Waldren, Secretary 

Dave Thomas, Road Captain 

Bill Marshall, Sergeant at Arms 

Becky Blaylock, Historian 
Jeff Ward, Chaplain 

2012-2013 

 

 

AUXILIARY   
President: Kathy Church 

1st  Vice Pres.: Linda Williams 

2nd  Vice Pres.: Kathy Reichard Helmly 
Treasurer: Judy Nagel  

Secretary: Virna Waldron  

Chaplain: Ann Cook  

Sgt. at Arms: Sylvia Bass  

Historian: Anita Carrier Vigil 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE  
Barbara Turley 

Angie Kees 

Joan Corlew 

 

SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION  
Commander: Jeff ‘Tex’ Ward  

1st  Vice Cdr.: Randy Cottle  

2nd  Vice Cdr.: Russ Langley  

Adjutant: Steve Willis  

Sgt. at Arms: Mike Shaar  

Chaplain: Will Hurley 

 

 

 


